
July 25, 2024 

NOTICE TO RESIDENTS OF THE GATES OF MCLEAN 
Overnight Pile Driving Planned for July 29-31 

What’s Happening? 
Pile driving is scheduled to occur during overnight 
hours (10 p.m. to 5 a.m.) July 29 through 31, near 
the northbound I-495 bridge over the ramp from 
the eastbound Dulles Toll Road to northbound I-
495. The pile driving work is necessary to build the 
foundations for a portion of the new bridge (shown 
in teal on the map). 

Pile driving in this tightly constricted location 
requires the closure of the existing ramp from 
eastbound Dulles Toll Road to northbound I-495, 
which can only occur during overnight hours to 
ensure the safety of work crews and travelers. 
Eastbound Toll Road traffic will be detoured onto 
southbound Route 7 to eastbound Route 123 to 
either direction of I-495 or to re-enter the Toll 
Road east of I-495. Pile driving for the bridge that 
does not require the ramp closure will be 
performed during daylight hours over the following 
one to two months. 

What Should Neighbors Expect? 
Pile driving involves hammering steel piles into the ground to support the foundation of the 
future bridge. When active, neighbors will hear hammer strikes every few seconds. 

The 495 NEXT team appreciates the community’s understanding as this work progresses. 

Stay informed by registering for updates at 495NEXT.vdot.virginia.gov. 

Construction plans are subject to change due to weather, utility relocations 
performed by outside companies, resequencing of work to facilitate on-time 

completion of the overall project and other factors. 

http://495next.vdot.virginia.gov./



